Hopkinsville Art Guild Minutes

January 12, 2012 Guild Studio

Meeting was called to order by Vice President Betty Liles at 1:00pm

Members Present: Betty Liles, Henrietta Kemp, Betty Vinson, Janice Cayce, Lynn Shepherd, Nancy Stalls, Tanya Ezell, Jeff Ezell, Linda Pierce, Leoma Howery, and Georgina Oliver.

Minutes: December 8, 2011, minutes were reviewed and approved as corrected.

Financial Report: Treasurer Janice Cayce presented the financial report for November. She reported we have a bank balance of \$9,743.05 as of December 30, 2011. A motion to approve the report was made by Nancy Stalls and seconded by Betty Vinson. Motion carried.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Betty Liles reported we currently have 111 members.

PACI report: No Report, Carolyn Self will be our representative at the PACI meetings.

Gallery/Studio Committee:

Facility oversight committeeNo report, Suggested we have a "Supply Shower" for the Gallery at the February 9th meeting. Lynn Shepherd will research the types of items needed and prepare a wish list.

Thanks to Jeff and Tanya Ezell for Gallery Quarterly change and to Barbara Gardner and Reisa Peters for receiving work for the quarter.

Volunteer Coordinator – H Kemp reported the Gallery will be open ½ shift on Wednesdays making a total of 4 days per week the Gallery is open.

Memo for next Christmas sales – Do not hang ornaments that are not for sale on Christmas tree in Gallery. Provide members a chance to paint small ornaments that will be for sale.

It was decided to allow those currently exhibiting at the Gallery to hang 2 additional pieces in the Studio window if they wish. The artist will need to prepare their own display cards. Anyone wishing to use the entire window can pay a \$60.00 fee for the ability to hang 28 pieces for 3 months.

Monthly One Man Show in Studio - The wall in the studio can also be used for a one-person exhibit if desired for a one month period starting in March. Those using this area may wish to have personal reception for their exhibit for no charge. Anyone wishing to have a one-person display in the studio should contact Betty Liles, gallery coordinator.

Publicity: Post cards have been mailed for the January 13th reception. Painting by Charlotte Nelms will be given away at 6:00 that evening with a drawing. Press release sent to 23 area

media outlets. Thanks to Terry Fuqua for developing a great Guild History on our Web site. Members are encouraged to view the information.

Workshops: 2011-2012 Workshop/Class Schedule

Guild Sponsored Workshops 2 are free to members per year, after that \$20.00

- July 10 2:00- 5:30 Watercolor workshop led by Charlotte Nelms
- February 18, Letter Sculpture -Daryle Grenead, 10:00- 2:30, CCHS and HHS students attending
- March 10, 2012 Drawing workshop Suzanne Smith
- April 7, 2012- Beginning Oil Painting Barbara Gardner

Classes Paid to presenter (Not free to members)

- October 29 Eunice Kern silk scarf painting class.
- January, 2012 Drawing Class Betty Liles, 4 Saturdays in January (\$60.00 fee)
- January, 2012 Pastel Painting Reisa Peters, 4 Saturdays in January (\$60.00 fee)
- February, 2012 Portrait Painting Jennifer Fairbanks February 25, (\$45.00 fee)
- Paint-N-Party Date to be determined, Linda Pierce leader, volunteers needed to assist
- Jewelry Making class By Val McGee date to be determined.
- Photography Workshop "Finding the Light" Teresa Gemeinhardt leader- date to be determined

Workshop Attendance Policy adopted: Those registered for free workshops, do not attend and do not cancel 24 hours in advance will be counted as one of their two free.

Old Business:

North Drive Middle School Art Club update – Henrietta Kemp reported the Christmas ornaments were a success thanks to Betty Vinson for providing most of the supplies. Beth Everett and Pam Murphy assisted Kemp with the project.

Roeder Implement Art Contest – Entries due January 16, 2012. Members are reminded to deliver their entries on time.

Elementary Schools Art Show in May, 2012. Griffin Blane contact person. Guild will provide assistance the use of our screens and provide some prize money or other support. No further information.

New Business:

Military Wives luncheon Feb. 14. It was agreed to pay Four Seasons Catering for the food for the event. There will be 10 members who bring decorations for their tables. Invitations have been mailed to 30 military spouses. Members are encouraged to invite Military spouses who they know to the luncheon.

The next meeting will be Thursday, February 9, 2012, at 1:00pm at Guild Gallery.

Respectfully submitted, Henrietta Kemp, Secretary